

## **OMAGH HIGH SCHOOL**

14 Crevenagh Road - Omagh - Co. Tyrone - BT79 0EO

Principal: - Mr C Gaitatzis B.Sc. (Hons.) PGCE, M.B.A

30 June 2022

Dear Pupils

As we reach the end of another academic year, I want to say well done and thank you to Year 11 pupils for the positive approach taken to your school work for 2021-22. You have maintained your composure and focus as we moved back towards more consistent face to face classroom teaching blended with work on MS Teams when necessary. You adapted well to the demands of this new process.

I am inspired by the commitment most of you have shown staying engaged with your work. I am proud of the progress you have continued to make during this time. Your teachers appreciated your cooperation and commitment to the task at hand, and the good humour you showed in dealing with the challenges which came along. When everyone works together in this way we are all at our best and all your efforts have been greatly appreciated.

I would like to pay tribute to your many achievements throughout year 11, in a variety of practical and academic subjects, as well as sports events. Your maturity and personal endeavour was a privilege to share. This was evident through the achievement points and praise received on a daily basis from your teachers. You are a special member of the Omagh High School family.

We must learn from our experiences over the past year and adapt to challenges that we will face next year, whether it be academic, behavioural, social or emotional. Stay positive and try your best in every aspect.

As you look forward to a well-earned break I urge you to look after your health and well-being during this time. Regular exercise, sleep, healthy, balanced diet and social interaction with friends are all important to maintain. Please take extra care if enjoying yourself around water or helping on the farm where additional risks are present. Take care of yourselves and each other.

I wish you all a relaxing summer and look forward to welcoming you back in the new academic year.

Yours faithfully

L Bradley (Mrs) Pastoral Leader Year 11